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in our newly remodeled restaurant 

May all you wonderful 

Dads enjoy a  

Happy Father ’s  Day  
Please join us for   

 a Father’s  Day Breakfast 

Thursday, June 14-10:00am– Activity 



 

 FROM THE DESK OF THE ADMINISTRATOR, CAROLYN MARTIN: 

Spring flowering trees on the campus were extra pretty this year don’t you 

think? Now that the weather is cooperating I can’t wait to see residents   

enjoying grilled entrees from the Cameron Café  on the new outdoor patio.  

Fingers crossed we will be able to celebrate all the missed Birthdays June 

21st., in the new dining room.  We are at the mercy of the Fire Marshal    

approving the new wiring that had to be completed for the fire alarm     

suppression system.   

We had an inquiry why dates  and announcements in the resident association minutes don’t 

always match the printed calendar.  The resident association meeting minutes are recorded at 

the resident association meeting and can not be edited.  Events, plans, and things can change 

from the time the minutes are recorded to when the calendar goes to print.  Always refer and 

defer to the resident calendar for the most up to date events.  The minutes do not always    

reflect changes that occurred between the meeting and the date the newsletter goes to print.  

We will add a disclaimer to the resident association notes. 

Each month I am introducing staff who work for you here on the campus and are available for 

guidance and services. This month I would like to introduce Denise 

Klimaszewski Assisted  Living  Nurse and Lynette Sanday Memory 

Care Nurse. Denise has been a nurse here for 10 years.  Lynette  has 

been employed  at VEH for 16 years.  Together they help coordinate 

the care for our Assisted Living, Memory Care and Independent   

Residents on the campus.  Denise and Lynette assist the Doctors on 

campus when they visit residents.  They manage our  Electronic 

Medical Records and Pharmacy for residents.  Nurse Denise and 

Nurse Lynette  also  can provide information on Hospice and Comfort Care.  They  help         

educate families.  In addition they both  provide assessments for anyone looking to move into 

Assisted Living or Memory Care.  If you or a loved one are thinking of needing a higher level of 

care and might need Assisted Living you can call Sales and Leasing and they will educate you 

on the  information needed for Denise and /or Lynette to do an Assess-

ment.  The Assessment questions help to determine what the best care 

plan would be for you or a loved one.  Denise  resides in beautiful St. 

Clair with her family.   Lynnette resides in Capac and is married to  Roger 

from our maintenance staff.  Stop by and introduce yourself  to Denise .  

Her office is located by Barnett Hall or say hello to Lynette in Haven Hall. 

 

Carolyn Martin 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
We welcome these new residents to our  

Village of East Harbor Family: 
 

Jaqueline Klinger—424 

Jim & Mary Mason—M-2 

Patricia Walker—419 

  

Do you or someone you know have some elective sur-
gery scheduled for the near future – possibly a hip or 
knee replacement, or something else?  We would like to 

remind you that The Village of East Harbor has the highest rating for rehab therapy, and 
now we have a beautiful new Therapy Room to match the high caliber of our experienced 
staff!  Please visit us soon to see what we now offer: private therapy rooms, a kitchen 
(including a washer and dryer) as well as a bedroom and bathroom in which to practice dai-
ly living tasks and safe transfers, new equipment, big bright windows and a spaciousness 
that rivals any of our competition!    

We are expecting one of our cottage homes to become available soon, and although we 
have some interested prospects on our wait list, if you or someone you know are interest-
ed, please contact either Nancy (716-7183) or Peggy (716-7397) for more infor-
mation.  Make sure that if you send your friends or family, they mention YOUR name to 
Nancy or Peggy so that you get a $500 referral check when they move in!   

JUST A REMINDER…Committee Meetings are open to ALL Residents!  

Building & Grounds 

Meets the 1st Tuesday of every month at 2:30pm in Capman Hall. 

Culinary Committee 

Meets the 1st Wednesday of every month at 1:30pm in Capman Hall.  

Communication Committee 

Meets the 1st Wednesday of every month at 3:00pm in Capman Hall.  

The Village of East Harbor 
Book Group 

 

We are looking for a Resident or two to take over as the       
coordinator of the Book Group.  The group meets once a month. 

Any questions, please call  Betsy, 586-716-7143 
 

Next meeting will be  

Wednesday, June 20 Kirk Dining Room 

Resident Pot Luck 

Sunday, June 10 
5:00pm 
Chapel   

Please Sign up in the Lobby so we know 
how many we need to set up for. 

 

Alzheimer’s Caregiver’s  

Support Group 
 

Hosted by Chaplain Laura  

 

 3rd Tuesday of every month   

2:00pm  

Chapel  



 

 

From the Desk of Chaplain Mindy ... 

From The Desk Of Chaplain Laura… 

JUNE 
 

The official first day of summer, Flag Day, and Father’s Day are on the  
horizon for June; Father’s Day being the most celebrated.   

Some may believe they have big shoes to fill when it comes to 
‘measuring up’ to the image of a father, when in reality, the 
only image of a father to attain is that of our heavenly Father.    
John 3:16- “For God so loved the world that He gave his only 
begotten son…”.  God gave. 

He instructed man to be the provider for his family.  To ’train up a child in 
the way he should go” (Proverbs 22:6), To hold fast to His 
precepts (Proverbs 4:1-9),  to love and care for his family, 
and to stand firm in the faith.   

Society has laid a heavy burden on them, when, in fact, God 
simply says: Lead, provide, protect, train, guide, and love; 
and we are all called to be imitators of Christ (Ephesians 5). 

On June 17, we will celebrate the dads who emulate the   
nature of Christ.  We will raise our banners high, honoring those whom God 
appointed to lead, provide, protect, train, guide and love.  

June 14 is Flag Day.  A not-well-known fact– the Christian flag 
was birthed in 1897 and created 10 years later, in 1907.  The 
colors on the flag match those on the American flag; White 
represents    purity and peace, blue indicates fidelity, and red 
stands for Christ's blood sacrifice.  

This month, as we pledge allegiance to our flags and for what they       
represent and honor the fathers in our lives, let us always remember and 
honor our Heavenly Father, the one who gave the ultimate sacrifice for     
us-His Son, Jesus Christ.  

Please continue to check your calendar and our Chapel News bulletin board 
in the Chapel hallway and sign up to join us. I have special Father’s Day 
activity scheduled as well as outreach opportunities.   

In His Service,   

Chaplain Laura Stone 
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Practice for the Village Victory Cup games   

continues each weekday in  

the Fitness Center, Chapel or Activity Room! 

Check your calendar for times  

and locations. 

The VVC Games will be held Friday, June 22nd 

At 8:30am meet in the lobby. 

 Join the Residents, Staff and Family  

of the Village of East Harbor for the  

Bayarama Parade in New Baltimore. 

Sunday, June 24 at 1:00pm 

LIFE COULD BE A DREAM AT 
THE VILLAGE OF EAST HARBOR! 

If you would like to participate in the parade,                              

we will be meeting  

in the main lobby at 9:00am.  

Please sign up in the book located near the Chapel. 

Please call Betsy-586-716-7143, for more information. 



 

 

Sun Catchers 
Monday, June 18 

10:00am 
Activity Room 

 

 

 

Learn more about the stories behind the 
art at the DIA by a trained  museum    
volunteer.  

Monday, June 4 
1:30pm—Chapel 

29th Annual Senior Fun Festival & Expo 
 

Jimmy John’s Field 
 

9am-Noon– Senior Fun Festival 
Baseball game @ 1pm 

Tuesday, June 12-10:00am– Lobby 
$10.00-Money due-June 4 

Library Outing 

Monday, June 18 

1:30pm 

Lobby 

FOLKSONGS OF NORTH AMERICA 

Presented by Dennis and Debra North 

Come and hear some of the melodies sung by the early European settlers of 

this continent. These folksongs are pictures of life in earlier times and express 

all the emotions the people feltas they experienced life in a new land. 

SUNDAY, June10  - 3:00pm - CHAPEL 

Find our Newsletter & Calendar on line! 

Go to:  PVM.org 

Click on:  The Village of  East Harbor 

Click on:  Calendars  

Newsletters:  Go to the bottom of  the page 
and click on “Read all about us” 

English Tea Luncheon & Fashion Show 

Prize for the best hat/bonnet! 

Proceeds will benefit Special Dreams 
Farm, a nonprofit organization helping 

developmentally disabled adults. 

Friday, June 8 - 10:00am  - Lobby 

 Wellness Activities 

 Health Screening 

 Community Resources 

 Baseball Game 

 Live Entertainment 

 Bingo 

Auto Museum 

Tuesday, June 19 

1:00pm 

Lobby 

 
 

Channels, Islands, Bays & Reefs 
Tuesday, June 26-12:00pm - Lobby 

$30.00-Money due June 4-Only 9 Spots! 
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Friday, June 1 

Men’s Lunch 
Men’s Choice 

$$$ on your own 
11:30pm 

Lobby 
 

Tuesday, June 5 

Lunch with Veterans 
10:30am 

Lobby 
 

Friday, June 8 

Old Club Fundraiser 
Harsen’s Island 

10:00am 
Lobby 

 
 

Monday, June 11 

Women’s Lunch 
Voyager 

$$$ on your own 
11:30am 

Lobby 
 
 

Tuesday, June 12 

Senior Expo 
Baseball Game  

Jimmy John’s Field 
$10.00 Money due June 4 

10:00am 
Lobby 

 
 

 

Monday, June 18 

Library Visit 
1:30pm 
Lobby 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Tuesdau, June 19 

Stahl’s Auto Museum 
1:00pm 
Lobby 

 
Monday, June 25 

Men’s Lunch 
Men’s Choice 

$$$ on your own 
11:30pm 

Lobby 
 

Tuesday, June 26 

Summer Discovery Cruise 
$30.00 Money due June 4 

12:00pm 
Lobby 

 
 

Tuesday, July 10 

Flushing Valley Golf  Club 
Special Golf  Outing at Mr. Kleeman’s  

Golf  Course. 
Limited to 15 people sign up early! 

 

Thursday, July 12 

Purple RoseTheater 
Willow Run 

 Rosie  the Rivetor 
Showtime-3:00pm 

$26.00 
Money due June 4 

 
Wednesday, July 25 

Little Caesars Arena Tour & Lunch 
$15.00-lunch on your own 

Money due June 22 



 

 
Residents Association Meeting May 8,2018 
 
Meeting was called to order at 1:32 by President, Bob Morrill.  48  in  attendance. 
 
Residents attending a meeting for the first time were welcomed: Steve Turbin,  Jean Ciamataro, 
and Joyce Walker;.  
 
Chaplain Laura gave the invocation and Bob Healy led the pledges to the American and Christian 
flags. 
Brian Williams, Food Service:  The dining room will be open for the fashion show, but will not be 
turned over to the village until some wiring is done and an inspection passed.  Village of East 
Harbor is participating in the Anchor Bay food competition which they won last year.  Cameron 
Cafe is due to open the end of May.  It will have a “Panera Bread” type menu; soups and salads 
and sandwiches. And a “pick up 'and go” menu. Some sundries will available as well.  
There  will be an omelet station this month.  In answer to a question, you will not be able to  use 
your meal plan card in the restaurant.   
 
Laura Stone, Chaplain  Waffle Wednesdays be May 30.  Waffles are socializing are free.  Wednes-

day, May 16 is “Hope for the Hungry”  and Lunch with veterans on May 22.  Time for Bible Study 

has been changed to 1:30 from 3:00 at the request of residents 
 
David Miller,Admiistrator address some questions from residents; 
Irma Black and Linda Adderman asked about repair on the roof as there has been water leakage 
for 2 or 3 years.  Mr. Miller indicated that this a plan for new roofing on that section of the building.  
He will look into immediate repairs.  Questioned about the grease box in the parking lot Mr Miller 
said he will talk to the construction company about removing it.   
 
Questioned about a library in the new building, Mr. Miller explained that there will not be a library 
room as part of the current renovation.  Given the space available there was preference for a cafe 
rather than a library.  Currently there will be shelves for books in the Cameron Cafe and other 
available space.  Also tow computer terminals will be located in the Capman Dining room.  As we 
go into plans for the next phase a library will be considered.  We might want to look into some 
regularly scheduled trips to the Chesterfield Library. 
 
Delay in opening the new dining room has to do with issues relating to the fire suppression system.  
Electronic ordering will be an option in the restaurant.  You can charge to your account, pay cash or 
use a credit card.   
 
The new nursing wing will open soon, the  whole section will be completed by the end of July. 
 
An additional $50,000 was received this month toward the Health and Wellness Center. 
 
This summer planning for Phase 2 will begin.  There will be a sub-committee of residents involved 
in brainstorming ideas for the new apartments. 
 

Inspirational Reading ,”I’ m Fine” read by Mariam Woodstock 

Chris Gorde, Fitness  The village Victory Cup is June 22, 2018.  This is a “competition” among sev-

eral of the Presbyterian Villages who gather to compete in several fun activities e.g. ballon volley-
ball,walking, puzzling, bean bag toss, etc.  She discussed practice opportunity for the various 
events.  Also there will be a video made ahead of time to be shown in competition at the VVC.  This 
years theme is 1950s Rock and Roll.  If you’re interested in participating in that event as well as joi-
ning other VCC teams.  Put your name on sign up sheets. 



 

 

Doug Vincent, Maintenance  announced that “Change Over” is beginning.  Twice year maintenance 

staff comes to each IL residence (including Capman Hall)  to turn on water, change batteries, clean 
vents, change storm doors.  You will be asked to sign a check list of all the things thatwere com-
pleted. 
 

Betsy Mianecke, Wellness Lead  Betsy suggested that the next Resident Ass’c Meeting be moved 

to Wednesday, June 13 so that residents can participate in a Senior Expo and baseball game at 
Jimmy John Field.  There will be a bus to transport residents.  Fee for the game is $10.00  Upcom-
ing events include; 
 May 10 presentation by Michigan State Police Dept on identiy theft 
 Wednesdays  Listen & Learn at Maconce Elementary School 
 May 21  Art Class 
 May 25 Wine & Cheese Party 
 May 31 Tiger Baseball Game 
 June !2  Senior Expo & Baseball Game at Jimmy John Field 

 July 10  Golf outing at Mr Kleemans’s golf course in Flushing 

 July 12, Purple Rose theater 
 July 25  Tour of Little Caesar Arena +lunch   $15  
Jean Campbell, Communication and Nominating committees presented a slate of officers for next 
year:  President, Elaine Walton; Vice-President, Frank Gitri; Secretary.  Beverly Pak; Treasurer, Pe-
ter Batts.   Resident handbooks are available at the front dest.  The communication committee will 
meet in June if needed. 
 
Neil Veneri, Building and Grounds There was discussion about the need for stumps of trees 
recently cut down to be ground up and that outdoor benches need to be cleaned.  There is still 
concern about safety due to excess speed on the campus.  Doug has secured information about 
the price of portable speed bumps, installation of them is being pursued. 
Dorothy Dennis, Welcome and Sunshine Committee  welcomed new residents to the Village: 
 Laura Buckholz  406  Sally Riggens  410 
 Mabel Campbell  L-1  Joe Zerilli  419 
 Ron Dombrowski  108 Robert & Lucille Belhorn  406 
 Jean Grunow 115  Steven Huber P-2 
 Norbert Hageman  413 
 

Peter Batts gave a treasurers report  Current balance in the account is $4834.36.  The newly com-
bine petty cash account is $466.74  as of 5/8/18.  
Minutes from last months meeting, as published in the Trumpet, were approved.  Meeting adjour-
ned at 3:52 , followed by refreshments. 
 
Elaine Walton, Secretary 

RESIDENT ASSOCIATION MEETING 
 

Wednesday, June 13 
 

1:30pm– Meeting-Chapel 

3:00pm-Banana Split Party-Activity Room 
 

This is the last meeting till September. 
We will be voting for the NEW Officers! 



 

 

CHAPLAIN NEWS 

 

SUNDAY, JUNE 3 AT 2:00 in Chapel —Movie Day–  

THE TEN COMMANDMENTS-(PART 1). 

 

Tuesday, JUNE 5  10:30– Visit and lunch with  

Veteran’s Returning Home, homeless Veterans.   

under garment, socks, and toiletry items are being accepted.  

PLEASE BE SURE TO SIGN UP.  

 

HOPE FOR THE HUNGRY  will resume in July 

See Chaplain Laura with any questions.  

Every Sunday from 12 Noon to 3, at your leisure, decorate a lunch bag 

for homeless in our community.  All items needed will be on the table    

outside Chaplain Laura’s office. 



 

 



 

 

6/04  Beverly Pack 

6/12 Betty Williams 

6/ 17 Norma Matthews  

6/17 Colette Yager 

 6/23 Maureen Furtak 

6/25 Mildred Yetter  

6/30 Margaret Desmet                                                                                                   

 

 
Accounting       
  Tracy Tesch    716-7408 
Activity Lead A/L & I/L      
  Betsy Mianecki     716-7143 
Administrator     
  Carolyn Martin    716-7221 
Admissions Specialist T.C.U    
  Sue McCallum    716-7427 
Assisted Living Nurse      
  Denise Klimaszewski   716-7115 
Beauty Salon      
  Appointments    716-7180 
Care Sync Case Manager                  
Josie Villegas                                     716-7092 
Chaplain        
 Laura Stone                           716-7438 
Dining Services Mgr.     
  Brian Williams             716-7419   
Director of Nursing      
  Melissa Freiburger   716-7416 
Driver        
  Ann Marie Hart    716-7142 
Fitness Specialist      
  Chris Gorde                                       716-7385 
Front Desk   
  Receptionist    725-6030 
Haven Hall Nurse      
  Lynette Sanday    716-7384 
Housekeeping / Laundry Mgr.   
  Mary Breen    716-7418 
Maintenance Work Orders.     
  Front Desk      725-6030 
Maintenance                                  
   Emergencies After 11:00pm     248-996-2470                    
HCC Activity/Volunteer Mgr.  
  Sheri Stover    716-7021  
Physical Therapy Mgr.     
  Kim Frabotta, Agility Therapy  716-7398 
Resident Care Mgr.     
  Toni Greig     716-7426 
Sales & Leasing Specialist 
  Peggy  Carroll    716-7397  
  Nancy Smiley    716-7183  

       


